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Dear members of the Rosary Teams, 
dear friends,

Business is back! The borders are gradually opening 
and two long-planned trips have been made. One to the 
United States to finalize the English version of the Book- 
let of daily prayer. The other one to Venezuela, this time 
for the Spanish version of the Booklet and the founding of 
new Teams. We want to share our enthusiasm with you!

Latest news
Do you want some news about our 
Booklet of daily prayer? There too, busi-
ness is back. The French version is now 
complete. And it is beautiful! We would like to 
have it in Spanish and in English at the end 
of June. Thus, Fr. Louis-Marie, present at the 
general chapter of the Order of Preachers 
in Mexico, could make it known to the friars 
throughout the world. In connection with the 
Dominicans, don’t the Teams also have the 
mission of convincing the friars?

Agenda
Two trips are planned for the International Coor-
dination. The first in Prague, Czech Republic, 
at the beginning of June. These are a few days 
of work to prepare the coming months and to 
study the possibility of founding Teams in this 
country. The second at the end of June and the 
beginning of July to visit the Teams of Gabon, 
South Africa and take part in the days of the 
Federation of the Rosary Teams of the Indian 
Ocean (FEROI) in the Reunion Island.

Parrots?

But what are these parrots doing in this newsletter? They were photographed on the roof of 
the Dominican priory in Caracas, Venezuela. We know these birds talk… and repeat! Our daily 
decade is also repetitive... but not only. If we repeat our Hail Mary, it is not for the pleasure of 
repeating the same words, but to enter into contemplation. One of the mottos of the Dominicans 
is to contemplate and to give to others the fruits of contemplation. Let the Teams do the same!
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